
 
 

 

MEMORANDUM 
 

 

DATE: January 14, 2015 
 
TO:  Regional Workforce Board Executive Directors 
 
FROM: Lois A. Scott, Chief, Bureau of One-Stop and Program Support 
 
SUBJECT: Appropriations to Continue the Trade Adjustment Assistance (TAA) for Workers and 

Alternative Trade Adjustment Assistance (ATAA) and Reemployment Trade Adjustment 
Assistance (RTAA) Program Operations for Fiscal Year (FY) 2015 

 
Please find in the below link Training and Employment Guidance (TEGL) 16-14 issued by the United 
States Department of Labor transmitting guidance regarding the continuation of the Trade 
Adjustment Assistance (TAA) program through Fiscal Year (FY) 2015.  This guidance supersedes any 
correspondence on the termination of TAA in FY 2015 that states may have received previously.   
 
On December 31, 2014, Congress passed the FY 2015 Omnibus Appropriations Act, which was signed 
into law by President Barack Obama on December 16, 2014 (Pub. L. 113-235).    The FY 2015 Omnibus 
Appropriations Act has the effect of continuing the full operation of the TAA program through 
September 30, 2015.  Therefore, Regional Workforce Boards should continue to operate the program 
in accordance with previously issued federal guidelines.  
 
If you have any questions regarding this guidance, please call Mershal Noble at (850) 921-3317. 
  
LAS/omn 
 
Link:  http://wdr.doleta.gov/directives/attach/TEGL/TEGL_16-14.pdf 
 
cc: Tom Clendenning 
       Anita Richardson 
       Mike Lynch 
       Local TAA Coordinators 

 

http://wdr.doleta.gov/directives/attach/TEGL/TEGL_16-14.pdf

